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CLICK HERE FOR CALENDAR  

Our Next Gathering—November 18, 2017 3pm— 

5pm in Ogden, UT 

  Location:  Community UMC 

163 E 4800 S, Washington Terrace, UT 84405  

Please plan to attend and encourage other believers to join us 

for this event.   

 

CALENDAR EVENTS 

• November 18 Gathering—
Community UMC,       
Ogden, UT 

• Men’s Walk:        
April 26 - 29, Big 
Canyon Ranch, 
Wanship UT 

• Women’s Walk:  
May 3 - 6, Big       
Canyon Ranch, 
Wanship UT 

 

OUR DAILY BREAD! 

EPHESIANS 4:16 

“From him the whole body, 

joined and held together by 

every supporting ligament, 

grows and builds itself up in 

love, as each part does its 

work.” 
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The Walk to Emmaus is a spiritual renewal program 

intended to strengthen the local church through the 

development of Christian disciples and leaders.  

Wasatch Front Walk to Emmaus  

EXTRA! EXTRA! 
It’s Time To Begin Recruiting Pilgrims!!! 

Applications can be taken without Funds.  Do Not Let Money 

stand in the way.  There are scholarships available. 

Applications can be found on the Website.   

Also, the Upper Room has a video that may be helpful to educate your pilgrim 

on the walk.  Video Link 

  

The Goal for this newsletter is to promote and encourage 

growth.  Growth in our relationship with God, with oth-

ers and as a community.   

Upcoming Events 

Join us on Facebook 

http://utwte.org/
http://utwte.org/
https://www.google.com/calendar/embed?src=ZWozcnB2MmtnYzM3bWIxcWs4cm51YjJ1aGtAZ3JvdXAuY2FsZW5kYXIuZ29vZ2xlLmNvbQ
https://www.google.com/maps/place/Community+United+Methodist+Church/@41.1755254,-111.9816939,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x8753058bacec2685:0x417abed7b2321eb!8m2!3d41.1755254!4d-111.9795052?hl=en
https://www.google.com/maps/place/Aldersgate+United+Methodist+Church/@41.4932706,-112.012292,15z/data=!4m5!3m4!1s0x0:0xa963fc3afdbc158d!8m2!3d41.4932706!4d-112.012292
https://www.google.com/maps/place/Aldersgate+United+Methodist+Church/@41.4932706,-112.012292,15z/data=!4m5!3m4!1s0x0:0xa963fc3afdbc158d!8m2!3d41.4932706!4d-112.012292
https://www.google.com/maps/place/Aldersgate+United+Methodist+Church/@41.4932706,-112.012292,15z/data=!4m5!3m4!1s0x0:0xa963fc3afdbc158d!8m2!3d41.4932706!4d-112.012292
http://utwte.org/
https://vimeo.com/8697255
https://www.facebook.com/groups/296422234587/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/296422234587/
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Romans 12:5 : “So we, though many, are one body in Christ, and individ-

ually members one of another.”  

Romans 12:5 states; “So we, though many, 

are one body in Christ, and individually mem-

bers one of another.”  

For those who have not taken the opportunity 

to become part of a Forth Day group, we en-

courage you to do so.  Much of our success as 

disciples and as Christians relies on fellowship. 

Through fellowship, we are able to continue to grow and to encourage others in their 

walk.   

REMEMBRANCE…  Remembering His words.. 

FOURTH DAY! 

“Do this in Remembrance of Me.”   

     These are the words of 

     Jesus to his Disciples at 

     the Last Supper.  

 

1 Corinthians 12:12-14  

 

~ De Colores 

Both 1 Corinthians 12 and Ephesians 4 speak about us as the 
Body of Christ.  The body is one and does as the Head/Christ 
leads.  All parts of the body are equally important.  As one part 
of the body suffers, so to do the other parts.   

Now is the time to keep our Emmaus body fit; to prayerfully 
consider who will not only benefit from the walk, but also who 
will become stronger or future leaders in their local church 
having experienced the transforming 3 days of spiritual 
growth. 

Please set aside time over the next month to prayerfully consid-
er pilgrims, sponsors and support staff for the next walk.   To-
day, more than ever, we need to stand strong as one body.   

PRAYER NEEDED... 

Please let us know of any-

thing you would like the 

community to pray for.   

Please send  Requests and Grati-

tude messages with the subject 

EMMAUS PRAYER to: 

wasatchemmaus@gmail.com 

──────────────────── 

Please pray for John Wiebel’s son 

Seth and his wife (Andrea) and the 

Wiebel family as Seth embarks on a 

one-year tour to Iraq.  May God’s 

protective hand and comforting 

Spirit be with Seth and his family. 

Las Vegas Victims 

Please pray for all victims, family 

and friends of those who have suf-

fered from the recent Shootings in 

Las Vegas. Pray for their comfort,  

recovery, health and welfare and 

that God can be glorified in this 

tragic event. 

Pilgrims and sponsors 

Please pray for pilgrims, sponsors 

and staff for the next walk. 
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Remain Focused 

FOURTH DAY GROUPS:  (If one will not work, or your group is not listed, please contact 

Paul at wasatchemmaus@gmail.com.) 

Men's: 

Wednesdays 7am—Left Fork Grill (68 W 3900 S , Salt Lake) - Dennis  435-512-2186 

Friday 7am—Dee’s Restaurant (4700 S Redwood Rd, Kearns) -  

Saturdays (2nd&4th) 9am—10am—Community UMC  163 W 4800 S  Ogden 84405 - Gary 

970-371-5129 

Women's: 

Wednesday 7pm - Homes  (West Jordan, So Jordan, Riverton) - Nancy 801-915-4304 
 
Saturdays 8:30am– High Point Coffee  (7800 S. 1735 W. off Redwood Rd ) 
 
Saturdays (1st&3rd) 830am—930am—Community UMC  163 W 4800 S  Ogden 84405 - 

Pam 801-540-3205 

 

12 Just as a body, though one, has many parts, but all its 
many parts form one body, so it is with Christ. 13 For we 
were all baptized by[a] one Spirit so as to form one 
body—whether Jews or Gentiles, slave or free—and we 
were all given the one Spirit to drink. 14 Even so the 
body is not made up of one part but of many.  

http://utwte.org/
mailto:wasatchemmaus@gmail.com?subject=EMMAUS%20PRAYER
mailto:wasatchemmaus@gmail.com?subject=EMMAUS%20PRAYER
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mailto:wasatchemmaus@gmail.com?subject=EMMAUS%20PRAYER
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mailto:wasatchemmaus@gmail.com?subject=EMMAUS%20PRAYER
mailto:wasatchemmaus@gmail.com?subject=EMMAUS%20PRAYER
mailto:wasatchemmaus@gmail.com?subject=EMMAUS%20PRAYER
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=1%20Corinthians%2012:12-14&version=NIV#fen-NIV-28648a
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HEARTS ON FIRE 
 
 

“Weren’t our hearts on fire when he (Jesus) spoke to us along the 
road and when he explained the scriptures for us?” Luke 24:32 

 
When I was a young woman and would go camping with my family, 
I used to love reigniting the campfire in the morning. (I never 
camped as a child so camping with my young sons and husband 
was especially enchanting.) I would unbury the coals from the pre-
vious evening and add paper or leaves and then gently blow on the 
embers. The fire would leap back to life! Then, I would add small 
sticks and finally some logs. How exciting to rekindle the fire! 

Weren’t our hearts on fire when we first experienced Emmaus? 
Weren’t we excited to share our experience with others? But now, it 
seems to me, that our fires are banked and cooled. They are still 
smoldering under the ashes. What will it take to bring those em-
bers back to life? I believe that the breath of God is ready to reig-
nite the fires of Emmaus along the Wasatch Front. 

Once God has breathed new life into the fires, we have much to do 
to keep them burning. We must provide the sticks and logs. We 
must seek out pilgrims. We need to develop great Talks. We must 
listen for God’s call to be table leaders or musicians. 

But first of all, we need to carve out some time to visit the new loca-
tion. We are trying an experiment. This year we will not be meeting 
in a church. Instead, we will be moving into the mountains. What 
better place to relight our fires than in the mountains! In the com-
ing months, we will have opportunities to visit this new site, so that 
we can begin to imagine how to transform this place into the Holy 
Ground that will nurture the Emmaus weekend. 

Let’s go to Big Canyon Ranch! Let’s ask God to rekindle our fires 
there! Let’s throw some logs on the fire and get ready to re-ignite 
the warmth we first experienced on our own week-end. Most of all, 
let’s prepare to share that warmth with the next generation of pil-
grims. 

De Colores, 

Rev. Olga 

SPONSORSHIP 

HOW DO WE SPONSOR?  

1. Pray for the person's 

openness to God's call 

to discipleship, not for 

how to get him or her to 

go on a walk.  

2. Make an appointment 

with the person or cou-

ple for the person of 

discussing participating 

in Emmaus.  

3. Extend an invitation; 

invite the prospective 

pilgrim to attend for 

the sake of a more vital 

relationship with Jesus 

Christ, not just an event 

to go to. Share your 

faith; explain the basic 

elements of the Walk, 

its’ purpose, and follow

-up dimensions that 

help us live in grace for 

the rest of our lives. 

Take the attitude that 

you are giving the per-

son a wonderful gift 

rather than that he or 

she needs to go.  

4. Ask the person to make 

a commitment by filling 

out the registration 

form. If the person is 

married, speak with 

both partners and en-

courage equal commit-

ment by both.  

Sponsorship is an act of love 

for God, for the pilgrims, for 

the Emmaus community, 

and for the church. It 

demonstrates agape love, 

making us instruments of 

prevenient grace.  
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New Website 
 

The Wasatch Front WTE is in 
the process of making website 
changes.  We will keep you 
posted on progress 

 

Tid-Bit   

Franklin Graham Issues 
Warning for America Fol-
lowing Las Vegas Shoot-
ing 

The Rev. Franklin Graham has 
issued a warning to America 
following the deadly Las Vegas 
shooting that left 59 dead and 
over 500 wounded. In 
a Facebook post, Graham said 
that evil is a universal problem 
that affects each of our hearts. 

“Evil exists in the world today 
and the Bible warns us that 
‘because of the increase of 
wickedness, the love of most 
will grow cold.’ (Matthew 
24:12),” Graham wrote, quoting 
from the Bible. 

Graham went on to say that the 
kind of violence and evil on 
display in Las Vegas earlier this 
week is indicative of a genera-
tion that has turned its back on 
God. 

“Our nation is in trouble, and 
only God can heal the human 
heart. That’s why Jesus Christ 
came – to pay the penalty for 
our sins and to offer for-
giveness through faith in Him,” 
Graham continued, offering 
hope. 

Link to article:  

Face to Face—an expe-
rience in the Emmaus 
tradition for persons 
who are 60 or older—
is spreading throughout 
the world and over 100 
Walk to Emmaus Com-
munities have received 
the training for this 
exciting ministry, in-
cluding South Africa 
and Australia. 

Here are some high-
lights from the most recent Face to Face encounter led by the Kwa Zulu Na-
tal Community in South Africa: 

• This was the third Face to Face Encounter in South Africa. 

• 10 of the team members have not worked in Emmaus Ministries for over 
10 years. 

• Four team member are over 80 years old. 

• The Lay Director is 83 years old 

• One table Leader did his first Talk at 83 years of age. 

GRACE AROUND THE WORLD! 
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 BOARD CONTACTS 

Community Lay Director Phil Evans 801-259-2660 phillip.evans@xmission.com 

Spiritual Director Gary Haddock 801-761-6453 gary.haddock@community-umc.net 

Vice Lay Director Jerry Selbo 801-918-0982 selboj@yahoo.com 

Nominating Chairperson Nancy Imhoff 801-915-4304 nancyimhoff1@gmail.com 

Treasurer Teri Fellens 435-730-0136 jtfellenz@comcast.net 

Secretary Skip Poole 801-662-9216 utcatski@msn.com 

Gathering Coordinator Kara Wood 801-598-5583 bobwood690@gmail.com 

Gathering Assistant Kacee Mansfield 719-440-9067 kaceemansfield@yahoo.com 

Communications Coordinator Paul Guidash 801-231-9923 paul@utahsold.com 

Librarian Tine Wolfe 719-440-9067 ctinetinetine@aol.com 

Music Coordinator Susan Jelus 937-367-2072 susanjelus@gmail.com 

Trailer Angel John Weibel 801-792-7014 jweibel67@gmail.com 

Data Base Mike Van Voorhis 801-641-5638 mike@monamike.com 

Data Base Mark Hinojosa 435-901-8626 dpmarky@yahoo.com 

Agape Coordinator Chris Rebmann 801-540-5882 sololady22@aol.com 

Decorations Coordinator Roni Haddock 801-761-6453 ronihaddock57@gmail.com 

Kitchen Coordinator Pam Ford 801-540-3205 pamaford@aol.com 

Pre-Walk Registrar Terry Waite 801-809-6190 terwaite@aol.com 

Member at Large Dennis Shaw 801-889-7013 Pastor@hilltopumchurch.org  

Face to Face Inspiration from South Africa 

http://utwte.org/
http://www.christianheadlines.com/blog/franklin-graham-issues-warning-for-america-following-las-vegas-shooting.html


Wasatch Front Walk to Emmaus    www.utwte.org 

 

When we are facing a challenge, let’s remember that God asks us 
to give what we have in faithful obedience and He takes it from 
there.  He will make it not just enough, but more than enough! 

Board Goals for 2017 

 

1. Include more Clergy from outside our present community to attend and 

participate in future Walks to Emmaus. 

2. The community should provide a schedule for monthly meetings which 

should provide six months in advance of future Walks to Emmaus.  

3. Investigate the possibility of using a Conference Center to house and feed 

future Walks to Emmaus. 

4. Receive and listen to objections of past participants of the last walk. 

5. Communicate better within the Walk to Emmaus community, pilgrims, 

Clergy, and volunteers. 

6. Reach out to get broader participation from non-denominational and 

other mainline Christian Churches. 

These goals were discussed and it was agreed the Communications and Planning actions 

must start right away for the Walk to Emmaus for 2018. 

Please join us November 18th at Community UMC in Ogden, UT.  

 

In my last email message to you I communicat-
ed some of the changes we are experiencing as a 
community.  Perhaps the biggest change has to 
do with the increase in costs associated with 
moving the walks to a conference center, Big 
Canyon Ranch. 
 
With regard to those increased costs, let me 
share my absolute faith that the Lord will pro-
vide for all our needs just as He did in 2 Kings 
4:42--44.   
 
The Bible tells us, a man came from Baal 
Shalishah, bringing Elisha 20 loaves of barley 

bread baked from the first 
ripe grain, along with 
some heads of new 
grain.  “Give it to the peo-
ple to eat,” Elisha 
said.  “How can I set this before a hundred 
men?” his servant asked.  But Elisha answered, 
“Give it to the people to eat.  For this is what the 
Lord says:  ‘They will eat and have some left 
over.’”  Then he set it before them, and they ate 
and had some left over, according to the word of 
the Lord. 
 
In his human understanding, the servant was 
tempted to withhold the food because he feared 
it would not be sufficient.  But God took his gift, 
offered in obedience, and made it more than 
enough.   
 
When we are facing a challenge, let’s remember 
that God asks us to give what we have in faithful 
obedience and He takes it from there.  He will 
make it not just enough, but more than enough! 
 
De Colores! 
 
Phil 
Wasatch Front Lay Director 

FROM THE BOARD 

FROM THE COMMUNITY LAY DIRECTOR 
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